
Joint Budget Committee, 200 East 14th Ave., 3rd Floor, Denver, CO  80203 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:  Joint Budget Committee 
 
FROM:  Amanda Bickel, JBC Staff 
 
SUBJECT:   CSU Bond Intercept Project 
 
DATE:  April 8, 2013 

 
 
Pursuant to Section 23-1-106 (10) (b), C.R.S., for any higher education capital construction 
project  that is estimated to require total expenditures exceeding $2.0 million and is subject to the 
higher education revenue bond intercept program, several approvals are required.  The Colorado 
Commission on Higher Education (CCHE) must review and approve the project and submit the 
plan to the Capital Development Committee (CDC).  The CDC, in turn, must make a 
recommendation to the Joint Budget Committee, and the JBC must refer its recommendations 
regarding the project, with written comments, back to CCHE. 
 
On March 26, 2013, the CDC submitted a recommendation to the JBC for approval of a 
$7,700,000 revenue bond intercept project at Colorado State University for Eddy Hall 
Revitalization.  This project was previously approved, but that the total funding authority 
required has increased.  Staff recommends the request and has a prepared a draft letter to 
CCHE for the Committee’s consideration. 
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DRAFT

April 8, 2013

Lt. Gov. Joseph A. Garcia
Executive Director
Colorado Commission on Higher Education
1560 Broadway, Suite 1600
Denver, CO  80202

Dear Lieutenant Governor Garcia:

Pursuant to the provisions of Sections 24-75-303 (3) and 23-1-106 (9) and (10), C.R.S., the Joint
Budget Committee has reviewed the following higher education revenue bond intercept project.  

Colorado State University, Eddy Hall Revitalization.  The project supports
renovation of a 69,457 GSF building to address code deficiencies and improve the
building's energy efficiency and aesthetics at a cost of $7.700,000 cash funds. 
The funding source is revenue bonds issued for a period of 15 years to be repaid
from institutional sources. 

After considering the information submitted by the Colorado Commission on Higher Education
and the Capital Development Committee, the Joint Budget Committee approves this request.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Amanda Bickel of our staff at 303-866-
4960. 

Sincerely,

Senator Pat Steadman
Chair
Joint Budget Committee

cc: Representative Edward Vigil, Capital Development Committee
Kori Donaldson, Capital Development Committee Staff
Mark Cavanaugh, Department of Higher Education
Richard Schweigert, Colorado State University System
Erick Scheminske, Office of State Planning and Budgeting



John Ziegler, Staff Director, Joint Budget Committee








